

U.S. Department of Justice

Criminal Division
International Prisoner Transfer Unit

Office of International Affairs

Washington, D.C. 20530 OCT 0 3 2018

Yuval Kaplinsky, Director Department of International Affairs 7 Mahal Street, Maalot Dafna P.O. Box 49123 Jerusalem, Israel 97765

Re:

Jonathan Jay Pollard, Reg. No. 09185-016 Denial of Request to Transfer to Israel

Dear Mr. Kaplinsky:

On October 1, 2018, the United States denied the request of the above-referenced prisoner to transfer his parole to Israel. The United States denied the transfer application because of the seriousness of the offense, because of serious law enforcement concerns and because the applicant has become a domiciliary of the United States.

There is no administrative appeal from this decision. If the prisoner believes that the circumstances relating to the denial of the transfer application have changed significantly, the prisoner may provide documentary support of the change to the Department of Justice and request a reconsideration of the transfer decision. Unless the prisoner is able to show that the reasons supporting the denial of his transfer application have changed substantially, it is unlikely that the United States will change its decision.

Sincerely,

Paula A. Wolff, Associate Director International Prisoner Transfer Unit

cc: Ambassador Ron Dermer, Embassy of Israel, Washington, D.C.
Brigadier General Menahem Haver, Embassy of Israel, Washington, D.C.
Consulate General of Israel, New York, NY
Helen Krapels, General Counsel, U.S. Parole Commission, Washington, D.C.
Eliot Lauer, Esq.